From: David Howland [mailto:dhowlandamtdata@gmail.com]

Sent: Wednesday, August 15, 2018 8:28 AM

To: Schaffner, Ann@CDPR < Ann.Banger@cdpr.ca.gov>; Hanger, Ann@CDPR < Ann.Hanger@cdpr.ca.gov>

Subject: Question about Glyphosate and registration for products containing Glyphosate

Ann,

August 15, 2018

What is the status of any pending human health risk assessments in 2018 or for Licensing and certification into the future for Glyphosate or pesticides including that chemical?

Are there pending or proposed Decision to Renew Pesticide Product Registrations Through the Remainder of 2018, for pesticides containing Glyphosate?

I am unable to open nor navigate some of the public documents I have found on your web site.

Thank you,

David Howland



Department of Pesticide Regulation



Brian R. Leahy Director

August 22, 2018

Dear Mr. Howland:

Thank you for your recent email to the Department of Pesticide Regulation (DPR) regarding the human health risk assessment and renewal status of glyphosate.

DPR is not conducting a human health risk assessment on glyphosate at this time. Until additional data become available, DPR will rely on the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency's (U.S. EPA's) assessment of the potential health risks from glyphosate exposure to determine if additional mitigation measures are necessary. If DPR initiates a human health risk assessment for glyphosate, a public notice will be issued and any additional information regarding the risk assessment will be made available at

https://www.cdpr.ca.gov/docs/whs/active ingredient/glyphosate.htm>.

DPR is renewing all pesticide products that expired on December 31, 2017, and that were previously renewed for the year 2018, including products containing glyphosate. If you need assistance searching DPR's product/label database, available at https://www.cdpr.ca.gov/docs/label/labelque.htm, for currently registered products containing glyphosate and its salt formulations, please contact Ms. Eileen Mahoney, Senior Environmental Scientist (Specialist) at <eileen.mahoney@cdpr.ca.gov> or at 916-324-3563.

Thank you again for writing. If you have any questions or need further assistance, please contact Ms. Ann Hanger at <Ann.Hanger@cdpr.ca.gov> or 916-324-3535.

Sincerely,

Original signed by Ann M. Prichard

Ann M. Prichard, Chief Pesticide Registration Branch 916-324-3931

cc: Ms. Ann Hanger, Senior Environmental Scientist (Supervisory)
Ms. Eileen Mahoney, Senior Environmental Scientist (Specialist)